
Board Meeting – June 30, 2022

Attendance:

1. William W. Brown

2. Charles Brewer

3. Joe Sullivan

4. Steve Lanzl - Unable to attend

5. Cary Hall

6. Helen Irby - Unable to attend

7. David Mitchell

8. Glenn Head - Unable to attend

9. Adela Mendoza - Unable to attend

10. Carl Stecker  - Unable to attend

11. Llyn Strong

12. Mark Crocker - Unable to attend

13. Charles Claxton - Unable to attend

Administration:

1. Randy Dendy

2. Kenesha Hardy

3. Eyvette Schrimmer

4. Aimee Pierre

5. Dr. LaCheryl Smith

6. Aaron Ledford

7. Virginia Burrows

8. Jennifer Moore

Call to Order: 12:24pm

Minutes Approval:  Mr. Sullivan motioned to approve the May 31st Board Minutes with the changes. All approved.
-Additions to be made on the May 31st Board Minutes: “No action during executive session”

Jennifer Moore -Finance Committee Report:

● Review of Income Statement/Balance Sheet for May 31, 2022 as well as the 21-22 Budget Projected
Results Summary

● Mr Hall motioned to approve the revised budgets. Ms. Strong seconded. All approved.
● Legacy is currently waiting on the state changes with weightings to create and finalize our 2022-2023

budget
○ A Board Meeting will be planned for July in order to approve the new budget

● Legacy plans to be aligned with South Carolina and Greenville County with salary increases for the
2022-2023 school year
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Principal Reports:

Kenesha Hardy – 4k Center

● Principal Hardy shared school updates:
o Continue to strengthen community partnerships to support our families with: 100 weekend food

bags, creating a lending library, signing up for the Dolly Parton Imagination Library, etc.
o Continue to increase family involvement and build the school to home connection through: tours,

home visits, newsletters, etc.
o Currently completing end of year assessments
o Planning for the July 13th Family Orientation

Eyvette Schrimmer – Elementary School

● Principal Schrimmer shared school updates:
o Summer Academy 5k-4th -the highest enrollment so far in years -scholars completing 4 days a

week for 5 weeks

▪ Working on strengthening foundational reading skills and math skills

▪ Planned a fun event through our Christ Church partnership -their Vacation Bible School

joined the 5k last week for a Field Day

▪ 3rd Grade Read to Succeed mandated summer attendance  -Anticipating at least 50% of

the current scholars to be promoted to the 4th grade
o Currently preparing for 2022-2023 registration and the “Welcome Home Legacy Lion Week"

▪ We are almost completely enrolled for next year already

▪ Continuing to reach out to our families through: Smores messages, videos, orientation

meetings, zoom evening meetings, etc.

Aimee Pierre - Middle School

● Principal Pierre shared school updates:
o Summer Academy -currently has 85 scholars in regular attendance
o One of our Legacy graduates is returning to Legacy and will serve as a 5th grade ELA teacher for

2022-2023!
o Currently preparing for Bridge Day on July 27th for rising 5th graders to meet their teachers, learn

where to go on the first day of school and where their classrooms are located in the buildings
o The Middle School Dean of Culture and Parent Coordinator are currently working with families

over the summer through: calling parents, collecting chromebooks, driving by houses, etc.

Aaron Ledford - High School

● Principal Ledford shared school updates:
o Summer Academy -the goal is to have the number of scholars attending becomes smaller as the

summer ends

▪ Began with 77 scholars

▪ So far 40 scholars have already covered at least one course

▪ 8 have finished 2 courses
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▪ 4 super seniors are finishing requirements

o 25 scholars are taking dual enrollment courses this summer -more than prior years
o High School new Assistant Principals started this week -they already attended RELAY in Denver 2

weeks ago
o The High School Dean of Culture and Parent Coordinatorare currently calling parents, collecting

chromebooks, driving by houses, etc. -this has really helped with early registration for next school
year

Dr. LaCheryl Smith -Head of Schools Report:

● Dr. Smith shared details about:
○ Graduation updates -4 scholars receiving Associates Degrees

■ This year, Legacy Graduates received over 7.4 million in scholarship money!
○ A Legacy Graduate, Brice, was drafted in the Charlotte Hornets this week
○ Legacy will have two key focus areas for next school year -scholar recruitment and teacher

recruitment

Mr. William Brown - Board Chair Report:

● Mr Brown shared:
○ Culture Building -how important it is for us to continue to build relationships with our families

■ Legacy will have more family events planned throughout next school year
○ RELAY Training continues for next year
○ 2 former Legacy scholar athletes are in the pros now

■ Discussion about Legacy’s continued focus on academics with all athletic scholars
■ Girls Basketball Ring Ceremony tonight in the Parker cafeteria

○ Discussion about current safety plans on all campuses and adjustments needed

Public Comment- None

Old Business – None

Adjourned – 1:18pm

Executive Session, if needed

Respectfully submitted by Virginia Burrows

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

The Mission of Legacy Early College School is to offer a quality, rigorous, and relevant educational program leading
to college graduation and empowering underserved urban students to become productive, healthy, principled
citizens in a changing society.
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